
CANTOR EPHRAIM ROSENBERG TO
OFFICIATE AT THANKSGIVING

SERVICE

We are happy to announce that the
renowned and talented Cantor Eph-
raim Rosenberg will officiate at our

Thanksgiving Service this Thursday
morning, November 22nd.

Cantor Rosenberg is at present af¬
filiated with the Concourse Center of
Israel in the Bronx. He has held the
position of Chief Cantor at the New

RABBI NORMAN FRIMER
AT ADULT INSTITUTE

Synagogue in London, England; the
Great Synagogue in Bucharest, Hun¬
gary and the Great Synagogue in Tel
Aviv, Israel.

It is a pleasure for us to welcome
Cantor Rosenberg and we look forward
to hearing him on Thursday.

You and your friends are cordially invited to attend
THANKSGIVING SERVICES

This Thursday, November 22nd, at 11:00 A.M.

DR. PIERRE VAN PAASSEN

Author, Journalist and Lecturer
will speak on

"A NEW LAND - A NEW SOCIETY"

Cantor Ephraim Rosenberg will officiate
Choir Under the Direction of Oscar Julius

SPEAKS ON "ISAIAH"
LECTURE NOV. 28
The Adult Education Committee an¬

nounced that Rabbi Norman Frimer,
metropolitan director of the B'nai B'rith
H i I lei Foundation, will speak on "Isaiah
—Critic, Counsellor and Comforter" on

Wednesday evening, November 28th.
This talk will be given at 9 o'clock

in the Social Hall, and is the second
lecture in the series "The Prophets
Speak Anew." The series opened on
November 14th with Dr. Sidney B.
Hoenig, who discussed "Ezekiel —

Spiritual and National Resurrection."

Rabbi Siff will preach this Sabbath at 11:00 a.m.
"HE WAS LEFT ALONE"

Rabbi Norman Frimer

"Isaiah" is one of the greatest and
best known prophets whose voice
speaks to us over the centuries without
loss of freshness and moral grandeur.
This lecture will deal with Isaiah's
views on Universal Peace, Messianism,
Cultism, Jewish Covenant and Jewish
Destiny. As part of the program ex¬
cerpts from the Book of Isaiah will be
distributed to all those present.

Our guest speaker is one of the
outstanding young men in the Jewish
field. A fine scholar, Rabbi Frimer, was
ordained at the Hebrew Theological
College located in Chicago and re-

(Continued on Page 2)
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"WALTZ OF THE TOREADORS" THEATRE PARTY PLAY, JANUARY 14
Mrs. Eugene Hollander Appointed Chairman of this Project

Mrs. Oscar Perlberger, President,
announced that the Sisterhood has se¬

lected the play "Waltz of the Torea¬
dors" for its Theatre Party which will
be held on Monday evening, January
14, 1957. Mrs. Eugene Hollander was
appointed chairman of the theatre par¬
ty committee.

"Waltz of the Toreadors" is the play
that proved to be a smash hit in Lon¬
don and we predict it will receive the
same popular and critical plaudits here.
This hit show features the great British
actor Sir Ralph Richardson and his wife,
Meriel Forbes.

We suggest that you arrange for
your tickets as soon as possible in
order to assure yourself of getting
the best seats. Reservations can be
made either by contacting the Syna¬
gogue Office or Mrs. Eugene Hollander
at RE 7-8881.

SISTERHOOD BOOK PROJECT

Our Sisterhood has undertaken a

new and unusual book project and is
offering for sale a set of four books
for children. These Books are published
by the Women's Branch of the Union
of Orthodox Jewish Congregations.

The titles of the books are "Jeremy's
and Judy's Hanukah", "Jeremy and
Judy say the Sh'ma", "Sabbath is
Special" and "Jeremy and The Torah."
These books are well written and de¬
lightfully illustrated and the nominal
price for the entire set is $2.00.

Mrs. Harry W. Baumgarten is chair¬
man of this project and the book sets
can be purchased either by contacting
her at SA 2-6374 or the Synagogue
Office.

MRS. HYMAN 1. COHEN APPOINTED DONOR LUNCHEON CHAIRMAN
Mrs. Oscar Perlberger, Sisterhood

President, announced the appointment
of Mrs. Hyman I. Cohen as chairman
of the Donor Luncheon. This annual af¬
fair will be held on Tuesday afternoon,
April 2, 1957, at the Hotel Croydon.
This luncheon will celebrate the Sis¬
terhood's twentieth anniversary.

The Donor Luncheon marks the high¬
light of the Sisterhood year — it is the
affair that is talked about the rest of
the year. We look forward this time

to another fine luncheon program
under the able chairmanship of Mrs.
Cohen who was co-chairman of this
function last year.

The beautiful luncheon merits the
support of all, and we strongly urge
that not only Sisterhood members, but
friends and members of the congrega¬
tion, who for some reason or other
are not in the Sisterhood, to reserve
this date and attend.

ADULT INSTITUTE LECTURE

(Continued from Page 1)
ceived his Doctorate of Hebrew Letters
from Yeshiva University. He is an in¬
structor of Judaic studies at Brooklyn
College and is a staff member of the
B'nai B'rith Adult Education Institute.
In addition, Rabbi Frimer has contribu¬
ted many articles to Journals in the
field of Rabbinics and youth problems.

Rabbi Frimer is an outstanding lec¬
turer. His scholarship is presented in
a vigorous and exciting manner, and
he has the ability to make his audience
participate in a meaningful way.

We extend a cordial invitation to
all our members and friends to join us
at this second lecture in our series on

Wednesday evening, November 28th.
The third talk in the series will be

given on Wednesday evening, Decem¬
ber 5th. At that time Rabbi Howard
Levine, instructor of Religious Studies
at Stern College, will feature "Jere¬
miah - the Tragic Prophet."
Hebrew Class at 8 o'clock —

Our class in Hebrew will continue
meeting from 8 to 9 o'clock in room
401 of the Synagogue House. The in¬
structor is Mrs. Alice Rothkowitz. The
goal of this course is to prepare stu¬
dents to read, write and speak simple
Hebrew.

Classes in Talmud continue meeting
on Saturday afternoon, one hour be¬
fore the Mincha Service in the Syna¬
gogue Library and on Monday eve¬
nings at 8:30. Our Rabbinic assistant,
Rabbi Sherman Siff, is in charge of
these classes.

WITHIN OUR FAMILY

Birthdays —

Many happy returns to Dr. Maxi-
millian W. Goldstein, Dr. Samuel Gross,
Mrs. Ralph Hyman, Alfred Kahn, Mrs.
Ira I. Kaplan, Frederick Margareten and
William Linger.
Anniversary —

Warmest greetings to Mr. and Mrs.
Nathan Salzman.

Speedy Recovery —

Our best wishes to Joseph Roth for
a speedy and complete recovery.
Re-elected Assemblyman —

We are happy to congratulate our
esteemed member, Herman Katz, upon
his re-election to the State Assembly.

KEHILATH JESHURUN SISTERHOOD

cordially invites its members and friends
to attend its

FIRST OPEN EVENING MEETING

This Monday Evening, November 19th
at 8:15 o'clock in the Social Hall

MRS. EVELYN GARFIEL
Psychologist and Family Counsellor

will speak on

"A JEWISH VIEW OF MARRIAGE AND THE FAMILY"

Husbands Invited Refreshments will be served
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MEN'S CLUB THEATRE PARTY A SMASH HIT
We are very happy to report that

the Theatre Party, held on Thursday
evening, was a smash hit from all
points of view.

Those who attended spent a very
enjoyable evening. The play was a
delight and one of the most amusing
selections in the Men's Club Theatre
Party history.

Financially speaking too, this year's
Theatre Party was the most successful
one held yet. In anticipation of a keen¬
er response we took more tickets than
usual and it is our pleasure to report
tnat we sold all of the tickets we took.
This Theatre Party is the major fund
raising activity of the Men's Club and
its results determine how well we can

meet our many philanthropic commit¬
ments.

We would like here to thank all
of our members and friends who co¬

operated in this project and we would
also like to extend a hearty "Yasher
Koach" to the chairmen of this activity,
Hyman I. Cohen, Gerald M. Goldstein
and Maurice N. Jaffe.

See you next year at this time.

YOUTH GROUP TO HAVE ISRAELI
DANCING THIS SUNDAY

Our Youth Group which meets every
Sunday afternoon at 2:30 o'clock in the
Social Hall, will have Israeli Folk Dan¬
ces as a special feature this coming
Sunday.

These dances will be taught by Miss
Chana Ungar, an outstanding instruc¬
tor of this type of folk dances, who has
taught at the Hiliel Institute in Hunter
College, at the Petach Tikvah and other
Zionist groups. We know our young
people will have a wonderful time at
this session learning the latest in Is¬
raeli Folk Dancing.
At the conclusion of the meeting

tasty refreshments will be served and
we extend a cordial invitation to mem¬

bers, friends and guests to come down
and enjoy themselves.

JEWRY DUTY

We extend our thanks and apprecia¬
tion to our members who served on

"Jewry Duty" this past week: Max
Backer and A. Milton Brown.

Our volunteers for the coming week
are Harry Ende and Eugene Hollander.

SCOUTS TO GO ON U.N. TOUR
NOVEMBER 18th

The members of our Scout Troop
640 will go on a guided tour of the
United Nations on Sunday afternoon,
November 18th, it was announced by
David Weisberg, troop leader. Friends,
as well as members of the troop, are
invited to join in this tour.
Other troop activities include a pro¬

gram of inter-patrol basket ball games
with other troops in the area.

There are openings for a few more
boys in our troop and cub pack, which
meet every Monday evening at 7:15.
Boys between the ages of eight and
eleven are welcome in the cubs. All
those over eleven are eligible for the
troop.

A JR. CONGREGATION FAN LETTER

The following letter was received
in the Synagogue office from one of
our young mothers whose little daugh¬
ter attends the Jr. Congregation regu¬
larly:

"I am writing to let you know how
pleasant and profitable attendance at
Jr. Congregation has been for Judy.
She has learned a considerable amount

as regards the meaning of the holidays
as well as the meaning of the prayers,
which she sings at home continuously.
"I wish to extend to you my thanks

for organizing the service, and to
Franklin Holzer for conducting it so

impressively."

CHANUKAH CANDLES FROM
BENEVOLENT FUND

Once again, the membership has
been mailed boxes of Chanukah can¬

dles with the compliments of the
Benevolent Fund.
Members — indeed all our readers

— know full well of the work which
is accomplished through the Benevo¬
lent Fund. It is from this fund that
hundreds of worthy charities and de¬
serving individuals are helped to
maintain themselves. The office has on

file many letters of thanks which were
received from countless individuals to
whose assistance the Fund came. It
has, too, many additional letters re¬
questing further support and seeking
much needed aid.

We cannot turn these requests
down. We know that our members
would not want us to turn a deaf
ear to those pleas for help. It is there¬
fore fitting that, in keeping with the
spirit of the Chanukah celebration,
you practice an act of kindness and
respond generously to the Benevolent
Fund. All contributions should be
made directly to the Benevolent Fund,
and sent to the Synagogue office.

FATHER-SON MINYAN'S SPONSOR

We would like to thank our es¬

teemed member, William Lebowitz,
chairman of the Father-Son Minyan,
for his generous contribution to the
Father-Son Minyan Fund. This fund
was established to permit our members
and friends to act as Minyan Sponsors
and thereby help the Men's Club main¬
tain this important activity.

Kehilath Jeshurun Sisterhood & Men's Club Chanukah Committee

125 East 85th Street, New York, N. Y.

Dear Friends:

Please make reservations at $4.00 per person for
your GALA CHANUKAH PARTY ON SATURDAY EVENING,
DECEMBER 1st. Enclosed is my check for $

Name

Address
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Congregation Kehilath Jeshurun
117-25 East 85th Street
New York 28, N. Y.
SAcramento 2-0800

Editor
Theodore Comet

Synagogue Officials
Joseph H. Lookstein Rabbi
Sherman Siff Rabbinic Ass't.
Israel D. Rosenberg Ritual Director
Theodore Comet Exec. Director

Officers of the Congregation
Max J. Etra President
A. Phillip Goldsmith Vice-President
Samuel A. Marcus Treasurer
Joseph Roth Secretary
Dr. Robert Wallach Pres., Men's Club
Mrs. Oscar Perlberger Pres., Sisterhood

SCHEDULE OF SERVICES

FRIDAY

Lighting of Candles 4:20
Evening 4:30

SATURDAY

Morning 9:00
Junior Congregation 10:15
Weekly Portion: Vayishlah, Genesis

32:4 - 36:43
Haftorah: Obadiah 1:1 — 21
Evening 4:30
Conclusion of Sabbath 5:15

SUNDAY

Morning 8:30
Father-and-Son Minyan 9:30

DAILY SERVICES

Morning 7:30
Evening 4:30

VISIT THE GIFT SHOP

IN THE LOBBY OF THE

SYNAGOGUE HOUSE

Your Neighborhood Furrier

TAMBORYN BROS.

Specialists in Fine Furs

1179 LEXINGTON AVENUE

(between 80th & 81st Sts.)

TRafalgar 9-7053

We do remodeling — alterations
and certified Cold Storage

A MODERN RITUALARIUM
is located in our community
at 158 West 97th Street

MOnument 3-0300

KOSHER BUTCHERS IN
OUR COMMUNITY

For the information of residents of
Yorkville, we again list below the
neighborhood butcher shops that are
under the supervision of the Park East
Kashruth Board.

Max Backer — 202 E. 87th St. — AT-
water 9-7234.

Eugene Czeisler — 1520 York Ave. —
RHinelander 4-6488

L. Feldman — 1355 Second Ave. —

RHinelander 4-5918

S. B. Licker — 1279 Second Ave. —
RHinelander 4-9823

Eli Vizel — 1547 First Ave. — REgent
4-2280

Sam Witkin — 1200 Madison Ave.
ATwater 9-5461

38 East First Street, New York 3, N. Y.

K-J CALENDAR

Saturday afternoons — Talmud Class —
'

3:30 in the Library

Sunday afternoons at 2:30 o'clock —
Youth Group in the Library

Monday evenings at 7:15 o'clock —
Boy Scouts and Cub Pack — Audit¬
orium and Gymnasium

Monday evenings at 8:30 — Talmud
Class — synagogue Library

This Monday evening, November 19,
at 8:15 P.M. — Sisterhood Open
Meeting — Social Hall.

This Thursday morning, November 22
at 11:00 A.M. — Thanksgiving Ser¬
vice — Synagogue.

Lipstadt Memorial Co.
. . . Monuments . . .

Closed Saturdays Open Sundays

370 AMSTERDAM AVENUE

Near 78th St. New York 24, N. Y.

Tei.: TRafalgar 4-6843

Serving the congregation over 25 years

most people call RIVERSIDE . . . for the
inspired service and spiritual comfort
Riverside offers family and friends

Riverside
MUoriaf

Funeral Directors

76th ST. AND AMSTERDAM AVENUE
ENDICOTT 2-6600

Brooklyn - Bronx - Long Island - Mt. Vernon
Miami and Miami Beach

CHARLES ROSENTHAL, Director

- RIVERSIDE MONUMENTS -
. . . more than fine granite. Each memorial
. . . be it a modest headstone or an im¬
pressive, mausoleum ... is a mark of
everlasting respect, unconditionally guaran¬
teed forever by RIVERSIDE'S 50-year repu¬
tation for quality.

Visit our showrooms.
Call or write for illustrated booklet.

YAHRZEITS

November
1 7—LEONTINE SCHALL
1 7—MEYER STEINBERG
1 8—HANNA GROSSMAN
1 8—SOPHIE HEYMAN
18—SARAH KATZ
1 9—SOLOMON WOLFSON
19-CELIA PERLOW
19—ABRAHAM L. MILLER
21-DAVID PERLOW
21—SOLOMON RUBIN
22—ABRAHAM J. SIMON
22—M. JESSE HENRY
23—HANNAH BERNHARDT


